
 

Information Classification: CONTROLLED 

CC Report for the Town Council Meeting 16th November 2023  

This report covers the period 14th October to 10th November to ensure the report can be seen by all 
fellow town councillors with all other council papers prior to the above meeting.  

Following on from last month’s report: 

Belle View Square: No update.. 

Kingsley Avenue: No update.  

Harvey St Flats:  Ongoing. 

Public Pathways: Work continues. Still awaiting reply from the Ramblers Association.   

Garages rear of Roberts Avenue:  No update. 

Tamar Street Car Park: Unfortunately, only a singular disabled parking bay will be designated to this 
car park. Something that I was unaware of and requested confirmation (which I duly received) was 
the fact that blue badge holders can park on double yellow lines for up to 3 hours if it does not cause 
any form of blockage at that particular site.  

Vagrants:  Ongoing.   

Torpoint Bowls Club – This is causing real concern and I took the opportunity, yet again, of speaking 
to the Portfolio Holder on Friday 10th November, it is hopeful to have a site meeting this side of 
Christmas with all personnel present. 

Footpath behind Sidney Road bungalows I reported the poor state of both the actual pathway and 
the fencing paralleling the allotments in July. On a recent follow up visit no action had been taken 
although the report had been closed out. Further emails and phone calls have resulted in an 
assurance that repairs to both the footpath and the fencing will be undertaken in “the next few 
weeks”. 

Antony Road Flats. There has been an ongoing problem with water ingress to the ground floor flats 
situated behind the Army Cadet building. Despite invasive (partial removal of ceiling and wall 
plaster) investigation the source of the leak has still not been found. The latest here is that the 
veranda on the first floor is now going to be totally resealed throughout its entire length as soon as a 
recognised contractor can be found. In the meanwhile, I am visiting these flats regularly monitoring 
the situation.   

CC Meetings attended during this month: 

Friday 10th November Mount Edgcumbe – Mt Edgcumbe Management Meeting, 
 
Various Virtual Mtgs.                   


